
Chairwoman Williamson, members of the Committee 
 
My name is :  Leslie Gay 
 
My address is 3059 Brett Loop, Eugene 97404 
 
I write to you in support of HB 2927, the National Popular Vote Interstate Compact (NPVIC) Bill. States 
have the constitutional authority to amend voting procedures for electors in their state. The NPVIC 
works within the Oregon constitutional framework without repealing or amending the Electoral College. 
NPVIC benefits every citizen in large and small states ensuring their vote counts. Elections would no 
longer be decided by a subpopulation of voters in 11 battleground states where campaign events and 
donations are concentrated. I urge you to pass this legislation to ensure every vote counts in our 
presidential elections. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Leslie Gay 
541-729-5057 
      

 


